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The Taylor Borough Council held a Special Council Meeting on 

Wednesday, August 17, 2022 at 7:00 P.M. at the Taylor Municipal 
Building, 122 Union Street, Taylor, Pennsylvania. 
 
On Roll Call: Councilman Nezlo, Yes; Councilman Maldonado, Yes; 
Councilman McKeel, Yes; Councilman Tigue, Yes; Councilman Digwood, 
Yes; Councilman DeAngelo, Yes; President Mickavicz, Yes; Mayor Kavulich 
Loiselle, Yes.   
 
President Mickavicz asked if there were any comments or input on tonight’s 
Agenda Item from the public.  There were none. 
 
Next, President Mickavicz entertained a motion to adopt Resolution # 13 of 
2022, authorizing the Board of Commissioners of Lackawanna County to 
submit an application for Federal Fiscal Year 2022 Community Development 
Block Grant Program Funds in the amount of $120,056.00 on behalf of the 
Borough of Taylor and to authorize the President and any other Borough 
Officials to execute related documents.   A motion to accept by Councilman 
DeAngelo and seconded by Councilman Digwood.  A roll call was made – 
Councilman Nezlo, Yes; Councilman Maldonado, Yes; Councilman McKeel, 
Yes; Councilman Tigue, Yes; Councilman Digwood, Yes; Councilman 
DeAngelo, Yes, President Mickavicz, Yes.  The Resolution was adopted.  
 
Next, President Mickavicz entertained a motion to adopt Resolution # 14 of 
2022, authorizing an application to the Keystone Communities Program 
through the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic 
Development (DCED) for the Derenick Park Recreational Improvements 
Project.  A motion was made by Councilman DeAngelo and seconded by 
Councilman McKeel.  A roll call was made - Councilman Nezlo, Yes; 
Councilman Maldonado, Yes; Councilman McKeel, Yes; Councilman Tigue, 



 

 

 

Yes; Councilman Digwood, Yes; Councilman DeAngelo, Yes, President 
Mickavicz, Yes.  The Resolution was adopted. 
 
Next, President Mickavicz entertained a motion to accept a resignation from 
Cord Mickavicz as a Full Time DPW Employee effective August 12, 2022.  
Mr. Zeleniak read the letter of resignation.  A motion was made by 
Councilman Digwood and seconded by Councilman McKeel.  A roll call was 
called - Councilman Nezlo, Yes; Councilman Maldonado, Yes; Councilman 
McKeel, Yes; Councilman Tigue, Yes; Councilman Digwood, Yes; 
Councilman DeAngelo, Yes, President Mickavicz, Abstained (Direct 
Relative).  The motion passed.  
 
Next, President Mickavicz entertained a motion to award or reject the 2022 
Pave Project.  Bid opening was on August 16, 2022 at 10:00 AM and one bid 
was received from Pennsy Supply in the amount of $947,564.85.  
PennEastern recommended that the bid be rejected and rebid in January 
2023.  A motion to reject the bid was made by Councilman Tigue and 
seconded by Councilman McKeel.  A roll call was made - Councilman Nezlo, 
Yes; Councilman Maldonado, Yes; Councilman McKeel, Yes; Councilman 
Tigue, Yes; Councilman Digwood, Yes; Councilman DeAngelo, Yes, 
President Mickavicz, Yes.  The bid was rejected.  
 
Next, President Mickavicz asked the Public if they had any comments or 
questions.  There were none. 
 
Lastly, President Mickavicz declared the meeting adjourned. 
 

 

 

 
__________________________   ____________________________ 
Kenneth F. Mickavicz, President                        Kristi Englehardt, Borough Secretary  


